TOWN OF LANGDON APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES March 14th, 2022

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Lou Beam

Present: Devin Gallagher, Lou Beam

The Minute of the Meeting of March 7th, 2022 were accepted unanimously. (Devin/Lou 2-0)

Visitors: Virginia Foote, Diane Collins

Virginia Foote had come in to discuss two things. First subject was the Emergency Operations Plan that is overdue and we have been trying to get SWRP to help us. Virginia had the contract with SWRP ready as well as the Grant Application ready for the Selectmen's signatures. The Select Board, in a majority vote, accepted the terms of the Emergency Management Performance Grant as presented in the amount of \$3,500.00 to update the community's Local Emergency Operations Plan (LEOP). Furthermore, the Board acknowledges that the total cost of this project will be \$7,000.00, in which the town will be responsible for a 50% match (\$3,500.00). Virginia went on to explain that most or all of the cost would come from in-kind time working on the plan. The Selectmen and Virginia discussed who needed to be asked to be on the committee.

The Second subject was the FEMA update. Virginia explained that everything looked good as far as getting paid for the road projects themselves. FEMA is trying to find some way that the town can get reimbursed for the extra money that they have put in Hemlock and Meany Roads as they are being used as a major roadway because Route 12 is out from Charlestown. They still haven't found a revenue source as yet but are still trying.

FEMA also told Virginia that they thought that the Town may be able to get help with culverts by applying for Hazard Mitigation Grants. Virginia will find more out about what grants they were talking about.

Diane Collins had come in as requested by the Selectmen to discuss the Auditor's report for 2020 and the need for co-operation between the Treasurer, Tax Collector, Town Clerk and Administrative Assistant in getting things together in quicker and accurate manner than last year. The parties involved to meet with the Auditors when they come this year to discuss how this can be done.

Old Business:

- **1.** FEMA Update as per above discussion with Virginia.
- 2. LEOP Plan As per the discussion above with Virginia.
- **3.** Broadband is scheduled to be installed on Thursday. All Service will be available at the time to make sure everything goes smoothly- Still no Broadband in office because wasn't compatible with the State Town Clerk's software. Our technician from All Service will get with the State to find out what they want to do.
- **4.** Hubbard's is coming to the Planning Board Meeting to see if they can sell some of the extra gravel and loam that they have gotten piled up preparing the new site. Also they can take more gravel, sand and loam closer to the

- road. Cold River Materials (Eurovia Atlantic Coast LLC) is also coming to discuss opening up a new excavation area.
- 5. Resident wondered why the Handicapped Parking Area was dirt and not paved. Jonathan DeLisle suggested moving signs to the other side of the pavement in front of the door to the Municipal Offices and leave the other spaces as is. Selectmen discussed the issue and decided to give it to the JLMC to discuss this next month.

New Business:

- 1. Sign Orders
- 2. Sign Payroll
- 3. Sign new Veterans Disability Form

Devin made the motion to adjourn at 9:00 pm. (Lou/Devin 2-0) Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie